Town Of Crawford

P.O. Box 56 * Crawford, Co. 81415-0056 * (970)921-4725 * Fax (970)921-4726

 Town Council Meeting 

September 6, 2017 Wednesday 7:00 PM 
Meeting Minutes
Meeting called to order by Mayor Wanda Gofforth 7:00
Pledge of Allegiance

Roll Call  -  Mike Tiedeman absen
Approval of Agenda Chriss Watters makes a motion that we approve the agenda, John Paton 2nds the motion and all approve

Announcements - None

Public Non Agenda Items
Tony Vervloet – gives the Trustees ventilated latrines for the outdoor bathrooms in the park info to improve the smell of the latrines.
Trudy Mikus has concerns about the Ambulance with not knowing where Greenwood Avenue is and has asked if there is anything that we can do.  We suggested that she goes to wild country and talk to them about getting google maps to update the maps. 
Elizabeth Kelley – Ask if there was anything the town could do about barking dogs.  The town suggested that she get the names or addresses of where the barking dogs are and the town will send them letters.

Pioneer Day Committee has agreed to give the Chamber the excess money from Pioneer days to the Chamber to repair the signs on each end of town. 
Chriss Watters announces that CDOT wants the speed bumps back that the town borrowed and would like them delivered to the Crawford Barn.  Bruce returned them earlier today.
New Business
We decided the town did not need a resolution for the county.  The town had never done one so the county does not require one.
Unfinished Business

After much discussion regarding the resolution for peaches RV, Chris Johnson made a motion that we table the resolution until the next regular meeting in October due to the absence of Carl Page.  Chriss Watters seconds the motion.  Motion Passes
Mill Levy Brochure - Chris Johnson states that he and Jeff would like more information on the Towns Revenue.  They will meet with Cally to get that info.  Cally added that the town received $1898.69 which is $885.72 less than 2016 for Mineral Lease and $1581.74 which is $2825.58 less than 2016 for Severance tax for 2017.  We will receive even less money in 2018.

  Approval of Minutes – John Paton made a motion that we approve the minutes as written Hetty Todd Seconds the motion. Approved
Disbursements – John Paton makes a motion that we approve the bills, Jeff Peed Seconds the motion.  Approved

Public Works Report – Bruce Bair reports that he has the sweeper repaired.  Valley restoration was here to replace the tile and left glue on the tile.  We received an invoice from them and Bruce and Cally agree that they should not be paid until the install is satisfactory.  The council agrees.  Bruce is working to replace the batteries at the spring for the telemetry equipment.
The town had a power outage and  the chlorinator pump shut down, and did not restarted correctly so Bruce replaced some items on that and will be ordering some other parts to insure that it is in good working order.  Bruce had talked to a citizen in regards to the dangerous intersection on the Fruitland mesa road and Cedar Avenue; he suggested that we make a 4 way stop there.  After much discussion Jeff Peed made a motion that we make that intersection a 3 way stop and a warning sign coming from Fruitland mesa that it is a 3 way stop.  John Paton seconds the motion.  Approved

Cally – Has been working diligently on the conversion, she has completed the second billing and the first payroll.
She is working setting up a postal permit that will save the town $40 per month on postage for billing.  She is hand writing checks because she has the old checks and doesn’t want to waste them.  She now has an email for the clerk.  crawfordclerk@gmail.com, the tds account still works we are just trying to separate the clerks emails and Public works.  

The Gallagher amendment will expire in 2018 which means that the town will lose more money on the mill levy.  The county will lose $200,000 in 2018.

Wanda announces that we will read the marijuana ordinance at the work session.  We also read the nuisance ordinance.   She talked about the meeting with the school principal last week regarding the bell.  They discussed finding a bell for the school to replace the bell if it was going to come back to the town.   They had a cooking party upstairs in the commercial kitchen so that we would know if it worked and how it worked.  The oven is 25 degrees cooler than the setting.  
Wanda announces that DOLA is holding a budget meeting at the school district building September 19 from 1-5pm.  She invited the Trustees and Bruce to join her and Cally for the training. 

Meeting Adjourned at 9:00
